Dear Parents:
The ___________ ISD is providing the following information in order to address the issues involved with the West Nile virus that is transmitted through mosquitoes.  Since dusk and dawn are the most prevalent times for mosquito activity, we believe that students are most likely at risk riding very early morning (dawn) buses and while participating in outdoor activities and practices that extend into dusk.  The following will be helpful in minimizing exposure and providing a safe environment:

What You May Want to Do As Parents:

1. Use mosquito repellant sprays or lotions before leaving for school.

2. Regular school day--   Insect repellant should be applied using a long lasting variety prior to school arrival. Should insect repellant need to be applied during the school day, it will need to be signed into the campus clinic by the parent following the districts medication policy. 

3. Extracurricular Activities--The Athletic and Fine Arts departments will provide insect repellant containing DEET for the student to use during extracurricular activities during this West Nile event. This repellant will be offered to the students (to be applied by the student on himself/herself only) prior to practice by the teacher or coach. If you DO NOT want your student using insect repellants, please discuss with your student at home and ask them to refrain from accepting the insect repellant when offered.  The teacher/coach will be monitoring the use of the insect repellant; safety issues regarding using repellant in an open air area will be discussed with the teachers.  
What We Will Do:

1. Eliminate mosquito breeding and harboring areas, i.e. standing water, buckets, tires, etc.

2. Mow frequently

3. Treat retention ponds

4. Suspend outdoor activities whenever mosquitoes are especially active

5. Solicit support from the county for spraying areas near the school.

6. Continue to monitor and investigate other measures as appropriate.

Additional information about West Nile virus can be obtained over the internet at http://www.dshs.state.tx.us/idcu/disease/arboviral/westNile/
We hope all of these steps will be helpful.  Please contact the school if you have any questions. 

Sincerely,

(Principals or Superintendents name)

